City Council Minutes
July 10, 2017
The meeting was called to order. Guests were Bernard Hoggarth, Bubba and Val Smith.

The minutes from the previous meeting were read. There was a motion to approve as read by Gary.
This was seconded by Ross.

Kamy stated that she had been contacted by MIDCO to install internet in the Memorial building. She
informed the MIDCO representative that this was not approved by the Council and could not be
installed at this time. There has been no request to the council so no further action will be taken.

Bernard Hoggarth shared his thoughts on getting historical information gathered for the City of Kensal
as well as those families that have been a part of Kensal. He would like to see this collected and a
genealogy display done by the 2020 reunion. He questioned whether or not the old fire hall would be
available as a place for display. He is interested in tackling this project himself. However, we would
appreciate help from anyone that would be willing to work on it. Bernard also stated that he is
pursuing documentation from when the City was incorporated.

Bernard left the meeting.

Margeret made a motion to let Bernard continue with genealogy research with the plans to display in
the old fire hall. There was a second by Ross. All were in favor.

Pete will check with Ryan to see if they have a truck available to haul some gravel into town.

There was discussion on the Park Fund. Ross made a motion for LaDon Smith and Pete Johnson to open
an account at Bremer Bank in Carrington for the sole purpose Park Board income and expense. This
was seconded by Gary. All were in favor.

Tony at Central Dakota Sanitation needs to be contacted to see why the garbage billing does not reflect
the reduced yardage.

Bubba stated that there were a few minor issues with the lawn mower. It will be fixed at Leading Edge.

There have been complaints of horses in town. There is an ordinance against keeping them in town.
Pete will have a talk with those in violation.

Kamy presented a printout of the monthly bank activity. There was discussion on the upcoming county
budget. Kamy will contact Stephanie at the League of Cities to see what her recommendation is for this
year’s County budget. There was a motion by Ross to accept the financials. This was seconded by Gary.

Margeret presented a letter that was written to the Council anonymously. This letter was read aloud
and discussed at length. No letter will be written in response as there was no signature to the letter.

There was a motion to adjourn by Ross. This was seconded by Margeret

Next meeting scheduled for Monday, August 14™ at 8:00 PM.




